
Ongoing lean levels of single- 
family existing home inventory 
helped to boost single-family 
production last month, while 
overall production fell because of 
a double-digit percentage drop in 
multifamily output.

Overall housing st ar t s 
decreased 1.8% in November to a 
seasonally adjusted annual rate of 1.29 
million units, according to a report from 
HUD and the U.S. Census Bureau.

The November reading of 1.29 million 
starts is the number of housing units 
builders would begin if development kept 
this pace for the next 12 months. Within 
this overall number, single-family starts 
increased 6.4% to a 1.01 million seasonally 
adjusted annual rate. On a year-to-date 
basis, single-family construction is up 
7.2%. The multifamily sector, which 
includes apartment buildings and condos, 
decreased 23.2% to an annualized 278,000 
pace.

Single-Fam ily St ar t s Up, Mult ifam ily Down in Novem ber  
On a regional and year-to-date 
basis, combined single-family and 
multifamily starts are 7.3% higher 
in the Northeast, 2.4% lower in 
the Midwest, 5.8% lower in the 
South and 5.9% lower in the West.

Overall permits increased 6.1% to 
a 1.51 million unit annualized rate 

in November. Single-family permits 
increased 0.1% to a 972,000 unit rate and 
are up 8.0% on a year-to-date basis. 
Multifamily permits increased 19.0% to an 
annualized 533,000 pace.

Looking at regional data on a year-to-date 
basis, permits are 3.2% higher in the North- 
east, 4.8% higher in the Midwest, 2.5% lower 
in the South and 7.0% lower in the West.

The number of single-family units under 
construction is down 6.3% from a year ago, 
declining to 637,000. The number of 
multifamily units under construction is 
down 20.5% from a year ago, to 797,000 
units.
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2024 Holiday Mix, Mingle & Jingle  
On behalf of the NCWVHBA Board of Directors, we would like to thank all our 
members and their families who came out to participate in our annual holiday event. 
Crosley's Banquet Center took great care of us with a spacious area, great food and 
wonderful staff. The children enjoyed games, gingerbread cookie decorating and a hot 
chocolate bar.  We would like to especially thank our event sponsors: Preferred 
Surfaces, ABC Supply, WCO Flooring, Advanced Heating & Cooling, The Window Source, 
Creek Siding & Roofing, and Mr. & Mrs. Tom Board.   

Your generous 
donations resulted 
in over $550 in 
Amazon gift cards 
for the WVU 
Children's Hospital   



NAHB Joins Suit  Against  Gas Ban  
NAHB and nine other business and housing 
groups seeking to overturn a regulation that 
would ban gas appliances have f i led a lawsuit  
against Southern California air regulators. In their 
complaint filed in the U.S. District Court for the 
Central District of California, the groups 
contended that South Coast Air Quality 
Management District?s (SCAQMD) regulation 
violates the Energy Policy and Conservation Act 
(EPCA) of 1975. The lawsuit seeks to void the 
SCAQMD?s rule to ban certain gas appliances 
because it is pre-empted by EPCA. 

Use t he IBS Preshow Planner   
The 2025 NAHB International Builders? Show® 
(IBS) offers so much ? learning, networking, 
discovering ? plus great entertainment. From 
David Spade to Chris Janson, IBS 2025 has it all. 
Use the IBS Preshow Planner  to guide your show 
experience, including the exhibit floor, the IBS 
Education Sessions and all the great parties and 
events. Register for the show at 
BuildersShow.com .

Work force Bil l  Int roduced in House
Reps. Juan Ciscomani (R-Ariz.), Marie 
Gluesenkamp Perez (D-Wash.), Ryan Zinke 
(R-Mont.) and Don Davis (D-N.C.) recently 
introduced t he CONSTRUCTS Act  in the House. 
The measure is companion legislation to the 
Senate bill introduced earlier this year by Sens. 
Jacky Rosen (D-Nev.) and Marsha Blackburn 
(R-Tenn.). It would bolster the construction 
workforce and improve the housing supply. The 
bipartisan CONSTRUCTS Act would expand 
opportunities for residential construction training  
at community colleges and technical schools.

Visit  t he Jobsit e 
Safet y Zone at  IBS

The IBS Jobsite Safety Zone is back 
and bigger than ever for the 2025 
International Builders? Show in Las 
Vegas, Feb. 25-27. Due to an 
overwhelming response from 2024 
exhibitors, t he Safet y Zone has 
expanded its area and exhibitors by 
50% in 2025. The Jobsite Safety Zone 
will be in the South Hall of the Las 
Vegas Convention Center. Beyond the 
great products, there will be live  
demonstrations every day from 9:30 
a.m. to 2 p.m. at the Job-Site Safety 
Institute Training Pavilion. Learn how 
to use an automated external 
defibrillator (AED), how to navigate an 
OSHA inspection and how to properly 
administer Narcan. Register for the 
show at BuildersShow.com .

Regist er  Now for  NAHB
Townhall Meet ings

NAHB's Senior Officers will host a 
series of Virtual Townhall Meetings 
on Tuesday, Feb. 4, 2025. The 
meetings are an important 
opportunity for members and HBA 
leadership to provide feedback to 
NAHB leadership on emerging issues 
in their local communities. These 
conversations will help shape the 
agendas for the leadership meetings 
at the 2025 International Builders? 
Show. Regist er  for  t he t ownhall 
m eet ing in your region.
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Read Building Wom en Magazine

The latest edition of Building Women 
Magazine, available now to NAHB members, 
introduces 2024 Professional Women in 
Building (PWB) Chair Luellen Smith. The 
annual magazine features Smith?s mantra of 
"Building the Future with PWB" where she 
discusses prioritizing mentorship and growth 
including ramping up efforts for local council 
support and encouraging more women to 
engage in mentorship. It also spotlights how 
Smith?s early life on a farm helped her 
succeed in business, her dedication to 
volunteering, and how she built her career as 
an entrepreneur. Read the magazine and 
learn about the benefits of PWB member-
ship at nahb.org/wom eninbuilding.

In a widely anticipated 
move, the Federal 
Reserve?s Federal 
Open Market 
Committee (FOMC) 
reduced the 
short-term federal 
funds rate by an 
additional 25 basis 
points at the 
conclusion of its 
December meeting. 
This reduces the top target rate to 4.5%.

However, the Fed?s newly published 
forward-looking projections also not ed a 
reduct ion  in the number of federal funds 
rate cuts expected in 2025, from four in its 

last projection to just 
two 25 basis point 
reductions.

For home builders and 
other residential 
construction market 
stakeholders, the new 
projections suggest an 
improved economic 
growth environment, 
one in which there is a 
smaller amount of 

monetary policy easing, leading to higher 
than previously expected interest rates for 
acquisition, development and construction 
(AD&C) loans. Thus, more economic growth 
but higher interest rates.

Fed Signals Possibil i t y of  Fewer  Rat e Cut s in 2025

New PPE Rule f rom  OSHA

The Occupational Safety and Health 
Administration (OSHA) recently published 
a f inal ru le revising its personal protective 
equipment (PPE) fit requirements for the 
construction industry. The revised 
standard will go into effect on Monday, 
Jan. 13, 2025. The Department of Labor 
says the revision to the standard adds 
specific language requiring that employers 
provide PPE that ?properly fits? 
construction industry workers, and the 
change aligns the construction industry 
standard with the standard already in 
place for general industry. DOL is 
concerned that improperly sized PPE may 
be ineffective in protecting workers.
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Calendar  of  Event s

6 Feb 25, Board of Directors Meeting
Location: Morgantown

20 Feb 25, General Membership Event
Location: Muriale's, Fairmont - HOSTED 
EVENT, RSVPs required

25-27 Feb 25, NAHB IBS
Location: Las Vegas

14-16 Mar 25, Morgantown Home Show
Location: Mylan Park, Morgantown

10-13 Jun 25, NAHB Spring Leadership 
Meeting
Location: Washingotn DC

28 Jun 25, NCWVHBA Clay Shoot
Location: Hunting Hills
Donations support WVU Children's 
Hospital

24-25 Oct 25, HBAWV Annual 
Convention
Location: Oglebay Resort

17-19 Nov 25, NAHB Fall Leadership
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Don's Appliances st ar t  2025 of f  for  our  m em bers!
 Our January General Membership Event was a huge success despite the ugly weather 
thanks to our member, Don's Appliances.  
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